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Address 
11008 N. Church Street    
Huntley, IL 60142 
 

Contact 
Church (847) 669-5780 
Preschool (847) 669-5781 
Fax (847) 669-5978 

Email Office@TrinityHuntley.org  
Website  www.TrinityHuntley.org 
 

 Pastor Hoffman (847) 857-8015 
    Email  PastorHoffman@trinityhuntley.org 

      

Staff 
Rev. Robert A. Hoffman, Pastor 

Janice Krawczak, Church Office Manager 
Alyce Johnson, Organist, Bell & Choir Director 

Vicky Piller, TLC Preschool Director  

 

Regular Worship Times 
 

Saturday at 5:30 pm 

Sunday at 8:00 am & 10:30 am 
 

Adult Education Hour 

Sunday @ 9:15 am 
 

Sunday school meets 

 September – May  

Preschool—6th grade 

 @ 10:30 am 
(meet in church) 

 

7th & 8th grade @ 9:15 am 

Confused?  Questions?  Comments? 
 

If you have any questions or wish to make 
a comment, please feel free to contact: 

       
Elders 

Tim Mahnke 847-669-2955 
Larry Melman 847-669-6563 

Richard Mueller 847-515-3704 

Rick Payne 847-659-9086 
Phil Post 847-204-5771 

Bruce Reinhold 847-687-5849 

Dale Schoenrock 847-961-6599 
Gary Schultze 708-712-9672 

 
Chairman of the Congregation 

John Drafall 847-669-3025 

A message from Pastor  Hoffman …  

“Spring Fever” 
Matthew 28:18-20 

         
 

Christ has Risen, He has risen indeed, Alleluia!! 
 

What a great time it is when the temperature outside begins warming up and the days become longer! It is a 
wonderful time to start dusting off outdoor furniture, buy charcoal for the grill, and prep the garden for the 

growing season. It is also an opportune time to renew the vigor of your faith by meditating on the Great 

Commission, given by Jesus for all believers. This helps to remind us that we have a mission to complete, in 
our lifetime here and now. By doing the mission it will prepare us for the life that is to come, which will never 

end.  
 

It’s not that we haven’t been working on the mission, it’s that we have an opportunity to grow the mission. We 

have an opportunity to expand the ministries that we do here while the community continues to grow, we have 

a chance to build on what has already been laid down, and we need every one of you to be involved; there are 
none left out. It is a chance to expand and deepen our confidence and faith in Jesus Christ; to have 

compassion on those who don’t know Him yet. 
 

Please attend the special prayer service and dinner on Wednesday, April 13th at 6:30pm. Pray any time of the 

day when you get a chance for this endeavor, and invite your friends to also pray for this. We cannot go 

wrong if we take this to the Lord in prayer and ask for His guidance. Then please attend the special  
 

(continued on next page)  

 

18 And Jesus came and said to them, “All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to 
me. 19 Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father 
and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, 20 teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you. 
And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age.” 



VOTERS MEETING 

The next Voters meeting will be 
held Sunday, April 3rd, at 

11:30 am. (due to Easter arriving 
on the regularly scheduled 4th 
Sunday of the month, the 
meeting is moved 1 week, to the 

first Sunday).   
Everyone is welcome to attend; 
all voting members are urged to 

be there.   

(continued from previous page)  

 
voters’ meeting on Sunday, April 17th and find out what God has for us to do. This is an exciting time, not many 

people ever get to see an undertaking in faith take place. Please be involved in all facets of this plan; it ’s 

important! Jesus is with us, and our prayer will be answered. Thank you and God bless you! 
 

In Christ, 

 
Pastor Robert Hoffman 

A special Voters Meeting—April 17th 
 

 
There will be a SPECIAL ONE-ITEM VOTERS MEETING  

on Sunday, April 17th @ 11:30 am to vote on the Building Expansion.   
All voting members are encouraged to attend.   

 

If you are a communicant member and would like to become a voting 

member, call the church office by Wednesday, March 30th.  
Names will be published in the bulletin the two Sundays prior to  

the voters meeting. You must also attend that meeting and  
sign the constitution to become a voting member.   

Bethesda, in partnership with the Bethesda Auxiliary, is accepting 
scholarship applications for the 2016-17 academic year for Lutheran 

high school, college and seminary students with a career objective in 
the field of intellectual and developmental disabilities. 

We will award 10 scholarships:  

 Four $3,000 awards for current college students 

 Two $3,000 awards for seminary students 

 Four $500 awards for high school seniors 
 

The application deadline is May 1, 2016. Applicants must have a 
minimum 3.0 grade point average and be active, communicant members 

of a Lutheran congregation. Other application requirements include 
documentation of volunteer or paid service to people with 
developmental disabilities, an essay and letters of recommendation. 

We will announce recipients in July. Awards will be directly applied to 
school fees at private or public four-year, post secondary institutions. 

Click this link or go to BethesdaLutheranCommunities.org/
Scholarships and share with those who may be interested. If you have 

any questions, contact Barb Schultz at 800-383-8743, ext. 4427, or 
email Barb.Schultz@mailblc.org. 

 

Scholarship from  

 

The Take Heart Scholarship from Lutheran Church 
Extension Fund was developed for high school 
seniors who will be advancing to their next level of 

higher education, offering up to three awards of 
$3,000, $1,000 and $500.  
 

There are only a few requirements: 

 You must be an LCEF investor. (To become an 

investor under the age of 19, invest in LCEF's 
Young Investors Club. If you're the age of 19, 
invest in LCEF's StewardAccount®.) 

 You must be a high school graduating senior. 

 You must intend to be enrolled in or be accepted 

by a vocational/technical school, community 

college or four-year college/university as a full-
time student. 

 Complete an application and essay by April 6. 
 

For information and to apply, visit wc.lcef.org/

scholarship.   

    Attention 
High School Seniors  

    & College Students — 
   Scholarship  

                  opportunities 

Special Prayer Request —  
In preparation for this important vote on April 17th,  

we encourage you to pray for the building expansion — ask for God’s guidance. 
 

Special Soup & Sandwich Supper Wednesday,  April 1 3th at 6:30 pm  

followed by a Prayer Service at 7:30 pm for the Building Expansion. 

https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?url=http%3a%2f%2fbethesdalutherancommunities.org%2fget-involved%2fauxiliary%2f&srcid=1019157&srctid=1&erid=65381337&trid=6abbb896-d48b-48bb-9c03-5aa635dd3296&linkid=13050438&isbbox=0
https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?url=http%3a%2f%2fbethesdalutherancommunities.org%2fscholarships&srcid=1019157&srctid=1&erid=65381337&trid=6abbb896-d48b-48bb-9c03-5aa635dd3296&linkid=13050439&isbbox=0
https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.BethesdaLutheranCommunities.org%2fscholarships&srcid=1019157&srctid=1&erid=65381337&trid=6abbb896-d48b-48bb-9c03-5aa635dd3296&linkid=13050440&isbbox=0
https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?url=http%3a%2f%2fbethesdalutherancommunities.org%2fscholarships&srcid=1019157&srctid=1&erid=65381337&trid=6abbb896-d48b-48bb-9c03-5aa635dd3296&linkid=13050447&isbbox=0
https://bbox.blackbaudhosting.com/webforms/linkredirect?url=http%3a%2f%2fbethesdalutherancommunities.org%2fscholarships&srcid=1019157&srctid=1&erid=65381337&trid=6abbb896-d48b-48bb-9c03-5aa635dd3296&linkid=13050447&isbbox=0
mailto:Barb.Schultz@mailblc.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wrPnQQ9sIm5V-8qbw4OVfT-E-oL2t20wC4sdqKVu2Ls7M2rAAtriDmGTTOvPwN-E2Np0ty7Yv0qsk9yMA8B3vqaTm6tweh6ns_B0OOmW0vqeHkOAQhR6cB5NHjGhwytsaRXuKMvhFj5PRBLUI92oMdR6uAicC13mg94s6z-u21SBVTOUzXvb_pe_anlrKxm1&c=JkcL3B_Pf2gZGF2BouOBizc1Dl6i7cT14
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wrPnQQ9sIm5V-8qbw4OVfT-E-oL2t20wC4sdqKVu2Ls7M2rAAtriDuTyNYJ0roveR93BWLIvyx0VLMfF5vUJIQXNzIpLJy0xMu_7gfnhYmJUXlI3s_WSk6psnL326Az-xTvMZ3nmlEsJiwIu8pphs9d4PqguH0pU3E1B-pGuNBzmZqB7Iz-j4Kl_4hTy_DTDdMp3TFQfZsM=&c=JkcL3B_Pf2gZGF2BouOBi
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wrPnQQ9sIm5V-8qbw4OVfT-E-oL2t20wC4sdqKVu2Ls7M2rAAtriDuTyNYJ0roveBpe7C_amJRqCtUUoYTCegjGpxEY72Sbqhbt4RmToCWNlP5PF9C4vtQfwfzUtXvKbiH9SoYzWbG43o4SaFm8GQ-dV7L3bJQYb4GS1GuYYOz31OvK12h_2NA==&c=JkcL3B_Pf2gZGF2BouOBizc1Dl6i7cT14GdIYiQip
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001wrPnQQ9sIm5V-8qbw4OVfT-E-oL2t20wC4sdqKVu2Ls7M2rAAtriDuTyNYJ0roveBpe7C_amJRqCtUUoYTCegjGpxEY72Sbqhbt4RmToCWNlP5PF9C4vtQfwfzUtXvKbiH9SoYzWbG43o4SaFm8GQ-dV7L3bJQYb4GS1GuYYOz31OvK12h_2NA==&c=JkcL3B_Pf2gZGF2BouOBizc1Dl6i7cT14GdIYiQip


MONTHLY STEWARDSHIP REPORT for March 2016 

 
Simply Giving 

2/29 
2/28 3/6 3/13 3/20 3/27 TOTALS 

 Operating  
Needed Weekly 

$5,915  

3,020 3,824  6,086 5,517 4,502 n/a 22,949 

Operating—Received YTD 

 

$74,147 

$76,895 

Capital Stew. 250 229 342 482 173 n/a 1,476 

Debt Reduction - - - 100 100 100 125 n/a 425 

SERVING OUR LORD IN APRIL 2016 
DATE TIME ELDERS USHERS READERS GREETERS MEDIA 

TECHS 

4/2 5:30 pm Rich Mueller Carol Colby  Tom & Lana Rolnicki  

4/3 

8:00 am Gary Schultze 
Howrd Hoffman 

Ken Mundt Gerhard Pilz 
Marlene Luedke 

John Varga 

Janice 

Krawczak 

10:30 am Rick Payne 
Bert Stohs 
Ken Kemnitz  

Valerie 

Reinhold 
Lyle Johannsen Josh Rolnicki 

  4/9 C 5:30 pm Tim Mahnke Roger Orkfritz  Lynette Schiesher  

4/10 

Comm  

8:00 am Larry Melman 
Ken Racine 
John Varga 

Tara Nelson Mary Mueller 
 Janice 

Krawczak 

10:30 am Dale Schoenrock 
Tom Rolnicki 

Diane Schoenrock 
Valerie 

Reinhold 
Jason & Jen Rolnicki Solomon Post 

4/13 7:30 pm Bruce Reinhold     

4/16 5:30 pm Phil Post Roger Orkfritz  Mary Jo Simonsen  

4/17 
8:00 am Rich Mueller 

Ralph Drafall 
Howard Hoffman 

McKenzie Krich Ken & Dolores Mundt 
Janice 

Krawczak 

10:30 am Larry Melman 
Norm Fossmeyer 
Donovan Johnson 

Danielle Bahn Pat Krebs Mike Finger 

  4/23 C 5:30 pm Gary Schultze Carol Colby  
Roger & Betty 

Orkfritz  

4/24 

Comm   

8:00 am Tim Mahnke 
Ken Mundt 
John Varga 

Nancy Dvorak Steve & Pat Phillips 
Janice 

Krawczak 

10:30 am Dale Schoenrock 
Bill Eisenmenger 

Diane Schoenrock 
Phil Post Phil & Mary Post Solomon Post 

4/30 5:30 pm Bruce Reinhold Roger Orkfritz  Eric & Ceil Rieker  

5/1 
8:00 am Phil Post 

Bill Eisenmenger 
Ken Racine 

Gerhard Pilz 
Roy & Cheryl 

Ravagnie 
Janice 

Krawczak 

10:30 am Rick Payne 
Lyle Johannsen 

Ken Kemnitz 
Valerie 

Reinhold 
Don & Connie 

Garrison 
Josh Rolnicki 

4/3 

4/10 
4/17 
4/24 

Chris & Bridgid Furmanek 

Bill & Bev Eisenmenger 
Roger & Betty Orkfritz 
Valerie Reinhold & Marilee Payne 

ALTAR GUILD  
Missy Erath (847) 669-0419  
Pat Marsh (847) 669-5250 

"CONSUMER SHOWCASE" 

The Del Webb, Sun City 2016 Spring Showcase will be Thursday, April 14 from 9:30am to 4:30 pm.  Trinity will have a booth 

with a display of activities.  Not only will we showcase Trinity but hope to interest some participants to visit our church. 
 

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS TO HELP AT THE TRINITY BOOTH. 

Sign up sheet will be on the bulletin board in the Narthex or call the church office  

to schedule the time you would like to participate (1 to 2 hour blocks of time).  



  2 Megan Bengtson 
 3 Tiffany Jensen 

 4 Frank Dudek 
 5 Brinley Wold 
 6 Bev Eisenmenger, Roberta Staab 

 7 Christopher Wilkening 
 8 Joyce Manke, Aiden Ross 
 9 Timothy Kahl 
 10 Richard Boesch, Marty Koppen 

 12 Renate Schoenauer 
 14 Dustin Isenhart 

 15 Marge Hinners 
 16 Brooke Mans, Vicky Piller 
 18 Judy Johnson, Rick Pump Sr. 

 19 Ethan Schermer 
 20 Arthur, Jr. Priegnitz 
 21 Kevin Tuegel 
 22 Eric Suarez 

 23 Solomon Post 
 24 Jason Sneed, McKenzie Voss 

 24 Brian Whiting, Dan Wilson 
 25 Anastasia Artmann, William Hulke, 

Alice Stuckmeyer 

 26 Alexandra Burnside, Karren Krause 
 27 Ron Elam 
 28 John Staab 
 29 Madison Darby, Allison Schroeder 

4/1/1995 Lawrence & Rose Bredlau 
4/2/2004 Kristy & Frank DiPietro 

4/2/2005 Scott & Tana Dvorak 
4/3/1998 LeeAnn & Austin McNamara 
4/4/1962 Richard & Marilee Payne 

 
4/5/1997 Michelle & Bryan Thomas 

4/16/1988 Chuck & Kathy Yerke 
4/18/1998 Bruce & Carolyn Krich 
4/20/1986 Bruce & Valerie Reinhold 

4/25/1991 Darvin & Danielle Burnside 
4/25/1964 Ed & Mary Manke 
4/25/1998 Scott & Sheryl Ravagnie 

FELLOWSHIP VOLUNTEERS 

T hank you to those who volunteered to host during 

fellowship time in March ...  

We all enjoy fellowship time and newcomers to our church 
appreciate this warm inviting way of welcoming them.  
Volunteer signup spots are available!  We all 

enjoy those special goodies provided by just a 
few.  Please consider volunteering to host — on your 

own, with a group, friend or another family! 

FLOWER CHART 

The flower chart for 2016 is on the bulletin board above 
the tract rack in the Narthex (at the east entryway 

entering from the parking lot). To 
place flowers at the altar for a 
special date, sign your name next 
to that date and occasion (if 

applicable). The cost is $25. Altar 
flowers may be taken home after 
the last service.  If more than 1 

person has signed up, please just take 1 
vase. Extra money is used to purchase flowers when no one 
has signed up. This is a great way to glorify God as you 

remember someone you love or celebrate a milestone! At 
Easter and Christmas Easter Lilies and Poinsettias are 
ordered and placed at the altar.  Please note: flowers are 

not placed on the altar during Lenten season.  

3/6 
3/13 

3/20 
3/27 

LWML members Bernice Hoffman & Reta Stohs    
The Fossmeyer family 

Board of Parish Fellowship 
Easter Breakfast served by the 
7th & 8th grade & high school youth  

4/3 

 
4/10 
4/17 

4/24 

Coming up in April ... Fellowship Hosts 

LWML members Evelyn Bicknese & 

Bernice Hoffman 
… OPEN … 

Bruce, Carolyn, McKenzie & Kendall Krich 

… OPEN … 

If we have missed  
your birthday  or 
anniversary,  or 
have the wrong 

information, 
please call the 
church office.  

PRAYER CHAIN IS  THERE FOR YOU 

Trinity’s prayer chain is always available to pray for you 
and those you know and love. Jesus hears our petitions and 

He will answer according to His good and perfect will.  
With thanksgiving, we make our requests to Him.   
Call or email the church office. 

HOSPITAL VISITS 

Please contact the church office if you or a family member are, or are planning to be, in the hospital. A visit can be scheduled 
and/or you  can be added to the prayer chain. Due to new privacy laws, hospitals are no longer able to contact the church.   

Baptized at Trinity  

United into the Family of Faith through 

the Washing of Water and the Word.  
  

Baptized Sunday, March 27th,  

† Joy Ann Hoffman, daughter of Pastor 

Robert and Aileen Hoffman.  Joy’s sponsors are James 
Frangenberg and Julieta De La Cruz Frangenberg.   

 

“May the Holy Spirit strengthen her in Christ and cause her 

to grow in the grace and knowledge of her Savior.”  

Called to Glory … 

“Because I live you shall live also.” 

Dan Eickemeyer was called to his eternal home 
 on Thursday, March 3, 2016.   

The funeral service took place on Friday, March 11th.  

“May the peace of God which passes  all understanding 
keep the hearts and minds of his family in His grace.” 



 Missions Musings by Marilee Payne 
 

March has continued to be a busy month for Trinity’s Missions Team as we “Share God’s Love & Hope”.   
 

“New Mom’s Ministry—Cheryl Ravagnie has agreed to be the “New Mom’s Ministry” coordinator.  This ministry was started by 
Ceil Rieker and Vicky Pillar as an effort to reach out to families with new babies at both TLC and at church.  Each Mom 

receives a baby blanket made by the Galloping Horse Quilters and a CD of small children singing hymns. 
 

Feed My Starving Children Event Planned in May—Norm Fossmeyer is planning Trinity’s participation in a late May food 
packaging event at St. Mary’s Catholic Church for “FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN.”    You will be hearing more about this 
event – but ask Norm for the particulars and sign up.  There will be a sign up sheet on the Narthex bulletin board.   
 

Grafton Food Pantry—Betty Zirk and Rick Payne are working on procuring funds from Thrivent to install shelving at the 
Grafton Food Pantry.   
 

Meals to our Shut-ins—Ceil Rieker has been coordinating meals to our shut-ins and others.  This is such an important ministry, 
and Ceil does a stellar job coordinating.  Call Ceil at 847-669-7626 and let her know of your willingness to jump in and cook! 
 

Drivers for Sunday Services—Colleen Wilkins is looking for more drivers for Sunday Services.  Driving would be limited to 
once or twice a quarter.  Call Colleen at 224-858-4423 and volunteer for this needed ministry. 
 

Green Tree Senior Housing—Trinity will be participating in general grounds clean up at Green Tree Senior Housing on Main 

Street in Huntley.  Watch the bulletin for more on this event with Shepherd of the Prairie and St. Mary’s. 
 

Del Webb’s Spring Expo—We need volunteers to help man the Trinity table at Del Webb’s Spring Expo on April 

14th.  Can you spend on hour answering any questions visitors to our table may have regarding our congregation?  
No experience is required – just call the Paynes at 847-659-9086. 

A NOTE from Reta Stohs  

 

 On Saturday April 9th Zones 6/7 of the 
LWML will hold their Spring Rally at St Johns 

Lutheran Church in Algonquin.  Ladies of Trinity are invited 
to this gathering for a continental breakfast followed by a 
presentation of Lutheran Church Charities comfort dog 

"Butter".  We will learn how the dogs are used for therapy in 
difficult and stress-filled situations.    
 

There will be an in-gathering of the glasses and cases collected 
here at Trinity , as well as the postage stamps we have been 

collecting for missions. Please place your stamps and glasses in 
our collection boxes 
under the post 

boxes so that they 
may be brought to 
our meeting.  We will 

hear from the 
recently 
returned  mission 

ladies who took our 
last eye glass 
collection, modified 
them and gave them 

out to those in need 
in Central America. 
 

Please remember our 
Mite coins collection 
on the first Sunday of each month here at Trinity.  The coins are used to fund our 

mission grants (Which are listed on the bulletin board next to the church office.) On 
the board also is a letter from Phil's Friends thanking you for the items collected to 
help those afflicted with cancer. We continue our out-reach for Phil and his Friends.   

On-Going Collection 

 for Phil’s Friends  
  
  

LWML continues to collect for “Phil's 
Friends”, an organization begun by a 
cancer survivor to help those fighting 
the disease. 

  

 Unflavored lip balm 

 NIV Small New Testaments 

 Tea (small 16 pack boxes) 

 Extra soft, individually wrapped 
toothbrushes 

 Individual coffee packets 

 Package of blank note cards with 
envelopes 

 Thick fuzzy women's socks 

 Trial size Eucerin or Keri lotion 

 $5 giftcards (Panera, Starbucks, etc) 

 Boxes of pre-printed 
Christmas or "praying for you” 
cards 

 Prepackaged craft kits for kids/ teens 

This picture was taken at the Elgin Pregnancy Center when 
the diapers collected by the ladies of the LWML and friend 

were delivered.  The large painting on the wall depicts the 
hands of Christ.  This collection and its delivery truly 
represents the hands of Christ in action in our modern world.  

Thanks to all who helped to  make this possible 
(Pictured from left to right—Reta Stohs, Pregnancy Director Vivian 

Maly, Marilee Payne and Ceil Reiker. ) 



GAME NITE ON  APRIL 10TH 

We meet at Trinity (under the balcony) for 
Pinochle  (usually on the second Sunday of each 

month)  at 5 pm. Beginners & walk-ins are always 
welcome.  Call the church office for more info.  We ask 
that everyone bring a snack to share; dinner is not served.  

Join this fun group of card players on April 10th!  

"Dorcas Group needs Volunteers! 

The Dorcas Society of Trinity, which handles funeral 
luncheons, is in need of volunteers to help furnish food 

(desserts or salads) when needed; also needed are those who 
could help before/after luncheons. If you feel you could help in 
any way,  please sign up where you can help on the sign up sheet 
on the bulletin board in the Narthex or call the church office.  

 

SPRING BANQUET 
 

Thursday, April 28th 
Seating at 6:30 PM;  Program begins at 7 PM 

at the Seville, 700 S. Barrington Rd, Streamwood 
 

The speaker is Pam Tebow  (mother of Tim 
Tebow). 

Come hear Pam Tebow’s story.  Pam was given a 
national pro-life platform when  ESPN aired an interview with her that focused on 

her refusal to abort her son Tim when she was advised to do so. 
 

As always, dinner is complimentary;  however, 
an opportunity to make a financial gift will be 

extended to support this “life saving” 
ministry.  

 
REGISTRATION REQUIRED 

call 847-622-1235   
email: hope4lives@sbcglobal.net 

Attention Members 
and Friends of Trinity 

Support this worthy cause— let’s get  
a table of 10 to attend! (or more)  

Contact Reta Stohs or Marilee Payne  
for more info. 

A Special Send-off! 

Trinity Ladies gathered during Holy Week to say 

goodbye and wish Kay Mahnke well as she prepares 

to leave Huntley for her new home in St. Louis with 

daughter and fellow Trinity member Karen Larson.  

Ladies from the Trinity’s Roving Readers and Ladies 

Lunch Out Group gathered at Marilee Payne’s on 

Wednesday March 23rd to share a cup of coffee, 

chat and give Kay a hug.  Cheryl Ravagnie read best 

wishes to Kay from those ladies who were unable to 

attend the coffee.  Cheryl also presented Kay 

with a quilt made for her by the Galloping 

Horses Quilters.  Bev Eisenmenger said “Kay 

and Karen have been a real blessing to Trinity 

and they will be missed.”  Kay’s winning smile 

and an always upbeat personality will be missed 

by all of us at Trinity.  Richard Barnfield’s 

quote “Every man is my friend” seems to fit 

Kay’s philosophy of life.  We all love Kay and 

wish her the best on her new adventure. 



LADIES LUNCH GROUP 

Trinity’s Ladies Lunch Group meets at 11:30 am on the 
fourth Thursday of the month at a  different restaurant 

each time.  Look for the sign up on the bulletin board in 
the Narthex for more info! 

 
    by Vicky Piller, 

 TLC Preschool Director 

  

CHILD SAFETY DAY – is your 
child’s / grandchild’s car seat 
properly installed in your car? The 
McHenry County Sheriff’s 

department is sending car seat 
technicians and they can check 
your car seats for FREE! Join us on Saturday, April 23, 

9 am – 10:30. We will also be distributing information on 
bike and helmet safety, giving tours of the preschool, 
and serving breakfast snacks. Please share this 

information and invite families to stop by for Child 
Safety Day. 
 

TLC PRESCHOOL NEWS – We only have 8 weeks of 
school remaining in this school year and we still have so 
many things to learn!  In April, we are looking forward 
to visits from the library lady and fire department, 

school picture days, watching caterpillars turn into 
butterflies, and Culver’s Night (April 26). We will finish 
our Letters W, X, Y, and Z, and play with the color 

BLUE. The children have been busy making Mother’s and 
Father’s Day gifts (we’re trying very hard not to tell 
what we are making). Our Bible stories will take us on 

the Emmaus walk, we will witness Jesus’ ascension into 
heaven and the Pentecost blessing and we will learn 
about Rhoda and Peter’s surprise.  

 
TOM’S FLOWERS – thank you to all who placed Tom’s 
flower orders. The orders have been submitted, Tom’s 

is sowing the seeds and pick-up is scheduled for 
Saturday, May 14. 
 
CULVER’S NIGHT – Tuesday, April 26, 4 pm – 8 pm. 

YAY!! You don’t have to cook; come to Culver’s for dinner 
and help support TLC Preschool. See you there! 
 

 

TLC Preschool 

A Mission of Trinity Lutheran Church 

  

Trinity Men’s Group 

meets at church the 2nd & 4th 

Saturday of each month from 8-10 am.   
Come join us for  breakfast & fellowship! 

The Family Project Part 2 begins April 
3rd. You can join in at any time!  
Why do families work?  
Because God designed them!   
Thriving families will lead to thriving 
communities, and thriving 
communities will transform the world. 
You will find purpose, joy and 
redemption; and generation after 
generation will create a positive 
legacy.   
Please join us for the video and 
discussion series: The Family Project.   
 

Location: Fellowship Hall of the church 
When:  Sundays from 4 – 6 pm 
 April 3, 10, 17, 24, May 1, 15  
 

Pot luck dinner, video and discussion.  
Childcare will be available. 
Please make sure to sign up in the 
narthex for both the study and the pot 
luck.   For more information please 
contact the church office. 

Trinity Ev. Lutheran Church, Huntley is a  Proud Member 

of the Faith Lutheran High School Assoc. www.faithlhs.org 

Volunteers Needed 

Offering Counters needed for one Sunday each month. 
(You can count after 2nd service or Monday.)  Please call 

the church office if you are interested. Thank You!  

   SAVE THE DATE! 
Vacation Bible School 2016 
June 13-17   9—11:30 am 

  
Volunteers needed! All ages! 
From 1 hour to all 5 days! 
Call the church office. 



What is Simply Giving®?   … An easier, simpler way 

to make your regular contributions to our congregation 
through automated giving.  By participating in the program, 
you can use electronic funds transfer to give your weekly, 

semi-monthly or monthly 
offering. To learn how 
you can participate, 

contact the church 
office at 847-669-5780. 
Forms are also available 

at the Narthex tract 
rack (left side).   

Eat at Culver’s ANY 

Wednesday, Saturday Eve  

or Sunday  & Support 

Trinity’s Youth! 

Head over to Culver’s Restaurant of Huntley, Rt. 47, on 
ANY Saturday evening or ANY Sunday and present your 
weekend worship bulletin when ordering and Culver’s will 

donate 10% of your total order to our Living Light 
Youth Group.  The 3rd Sunday of every month is 

designated “Trinity Sunday”.  Join us after church— 
enjoy a great meal and support Trinity’s youth.   

 Help Support Trinity!  

Advertising in the weekly bulletin and/or  

the monthly newsletter - A chance for members 
to support fellow members businesses as well as 

those in the community.  
 

This is not for business owners only!   
Place an ad to celebrate a milestone,  

such as a wedding anniversary, graduation or 
birthday; in memory of a loved one;  

or to sponsor an organization.   
The costs range from $10 – $45 per month, with 

savings with a yearly commitment. 

Call the church office @ 847-669-5780 
 for terms & prices for the weekly bulletin & 

monthly newsletter!  

 
 

OPPORTUNITY TO SUPPORT TRINITY!  

Scrip is shopping cart fundraising”  
Prepaid gift cards available for purchase  

(or to order!) 

Check out the latest participating retailer list in 
the Narthex. Then put your shopping dollars to 

work for our church by making regular household 
purchases (groceries, clothing, toys, gifts, even 

gasoline) you would make anyway.  

  
The Top Five (Always Available)!      

Dunkin Donuts Jewel Starbucks   

Subway  Wal-Mart 

 

Other Cards (our existing inventory) are also 
AVAILABLE NOW!  Group orders are placed once 

a month, and available to be picked-up the 
following Sunday between/after services. 

Scrip Coordinator available in the narthex 

after church services to answer any questions  
or to purchase cards. 

Don’t Throw  Away 

That Empty  

Ink Cartridge!   
Bring it to church!    

Contribute to this  ongoing fundraiser with the help of 

 inkjet recycling company  Empties4Cash.  We receive 
from .50 to $4 for each cartridge turned in which can be 
recycled and remanufactured. This benefits our church 
not to mention it’s great for the environment. Any inkjet 

cartridge with a print head can be recycled, regardless 
of brand or type (placed in the original box or a Ziploc 
bag).  A drop-off box  is located in the church office.  

TLC Preschool  

Culver’s Scoopie Night Fundraiser  

Tuesday, April 26 from 4 to 8 pm 
Stop in and visit while the TLC staff 

serves you OR just use the drive up!  

That counts, too!  

     GRAFTON FOOD PANTRY  
Thank you to everyone who has donated items toward 

the Grafton Food Pantry.  
 

April’s Focus Weekend is the 16th-17th. There are red 
Trinity shopping bags to hold your purchases.  If you 
don’t already have one, please take one the next time 

you are at church and bring it back on the third Sunday 
of the month with your items.  
 

We also collect donations for food 

and household supplies for the Food 

Pantry all month. There is a basket 

in the Narthex to drop off items.   
 

Also accepted—monetary donations 
(make checks out to Grafton Food 

Pantry) for the Food Pantry to 
purchase items from the  Northern Illinois Food Bank.  
   A $1 cash donation provides $8 of buying power.  

Eat at Parkside Pub!   
Let your server know you’re a member of Trinity & Parkside 

will donate 10% of your food order to the Building Fund! 



TRINITY TIDINGS                        April 2016 

(847) 515-8772 
10703 Dundee Road 
Huntley, IL 60142 

  
Funeral Directors/ 

Owners 
William Jorgensen-

Carol DeFiore 

A Caring Part of the Community 

———————————— 

Serving Huntley and 
Surrounding Communities 

 R & J Tree Service 
John Goers 

PO Box 305 Huntley, IL 60142 
 

(847) 669-1307 

 
~ Free Estimates ~  

~ 24 Hour Emergency Service ~  
~ Fully Insured ~ Tree Trimming & Removal ~ 

~ Stump Grinding ~ Land Clearing ~ 
church member 

Appleton, Wisconsin—Minneapolis, Minnesota—Thrivent.com—800-THRIVENT (800-847-4836) 
27675C N1-13                        604357 





 

WE ARE THE CHURCH… together  

 
Trinity Worship Opportunities in  

 GOD’S MISSION FOR TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Sharing God’s Love & Hope,  Spreading His Word! 

Like 
Trinity 
on FACEBOOK! 

Weekend Worship Times  

        Saturday @ 5:30 pm  & Sunday @ 8 & 10:30 am  

Holy Communion on the 2nd & 4th Sundays 

Adult Education Hour @ 9:15 am 

Sunday School (September—May) 
Preschool—6th grade Sunday School @ 10:30 am;    

7th & 8th grade @ 9:15 am 
Confirmation class meets  Wednesdays 4:30—6 pm  (follows District 158 schedule) 



Proposed Expansion — First Floor Plan 

Proposed Building Expansion plans include: 
 Narthex expansion  
 Elevator 
 TLC Preschool expansion 
 Conferences rooms 
 New staff offices and workrooms 
 Altar Guild room 
 Music room 
 Youth room 
 Additional storage 
 Handicap accessible bathrooms (main & lower level) 
 Expanded Fellowship Hall (lower level) 
 Updated exteriors 

Proposed Expansion — Front Elevation 


